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This monthly news bulletin is designed to keep Maine Dietetic Association members informed about is-
sues affecting our profession.  We hope you find this resource helpful in staying up-to-date and in 
touch.  Please send comments to  MDA Communications Coordinator. 

In This Issue: 

 Meet Our New Board 

 Public Policy Workshop 

 UMaine Interns at PPW 

 Gluten-Free ME 

 Governor Signs Nutrition Month Proclamation 

The 2012-2013 MDA Board of Directors 

The MDA is pleased to present this year’s Board of Directors. You’ll notice that some of the 

names are familiar, and some of the board members are retaining their positions. In some cases, 

this is due to the term of service for the position -- some positions have 2- or 3-year terms. In 

other cases, none of the nominees were opposed in their positions on the slate. According to 

MDA Bylaws, an election need not be held when all nominees run unopposed. 

You will also notice that our president and president-elect for 2012-2013 remain the same as 

last year. This is because no nominees were presented for these positions, and the current presi-

dent and president-elect volunteered to remain in their positions to provide continuity to our 

organization and provide for a stronger, more experienced Board.  

We still have some openings on the Board and are seeking candidates. If you are interested in 

joining us and taking an active role in our state’s affiliate organization, please contact any cur-

rent Board member for information. 

New Board members’ abbreviated biographies are included below.  Please join us in welcoming 

these individuals who are either new to the Board, or have undertaken new positions. Their 

willingness to volunteer time, knowledge, and expertise is much appreciated and is essential  to 

our organization and our profession. Finally, we wish to thank Sarah Joyce, our current Nomi-

nating Committee Chair, and her committee (Bridget Amundsen and Florence Baker) for their 

work in putting together our new Board. 

MDA 2012-2013 Board of Directors 

President     Kitty Broihier 

President-Elect    Amy McClellan 

Treasurer     Antonina Berube 

Secretary     Georgia Clark-Albert 

mailto:bkyle@roadrunner.com
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Maine-Dietetic-Association/255853374446176


Delegate     Patsy Catsos 

Nominating Committee Chair   Bridget Amundsen 

Policy and Procedures/Bylaws  Amy Jo Baker 

Education Chair    Adrienne White 

Public Policy Coordinator   Pat Watson 

State Policy Representative   Rebecca Goff 

Public Relations Chair   Emma Veilleux 

DTR Representative    Lynn O’Neal 

State Professional Recruitment Coordinator Susan Sullivan 

Reimbursement Representative  Eileen Molloy 

State Regulatory Specialist   open 

Nominating Committee    Florence Baker, Kristi LaMotte Boutin 

Career Opportunities Chair   Anh Thu Truong  

Communications Coordinator/Webmaster open 

Licensure Liaison    Susanne D’Angelo Cooley 

Awards Chair     Barbara Frey 

Membership Chair    Wendy Lombard 

 

New Board Members: 

Rebecca Goff, MS, RD, State Policy Representative: 

Becca holds a Bachelor’s and Master’s degree in Food Science and Human Nutrition from the 

University of Maine.  Her Master’s Thesis “Formative evaluation of the stress management 

modules of an intervention to prevent obesity in young adults,” led her to a position at Maine 

Medical Partners, in Pediatric Specialty Care.  Becca also currently works at New England Re-

habilitation Hospital caring for inpatient populations as well as at MMC, providing care for out-

patient populations.  Becca states that while working on her Master’s Degree, her “eyes were 

opened to the various ways that public policy affects dietitians as well as the health of the citi-

zens of the United States.”  This background gives her a great platform on public policy, which 

she looks forward to developing further while in her new position.   

Antonina Berube, Treasurer 

Nina holds a bachelors degree in accounting and is currently a dietetic technology student at 

SMCC.  No doubt her accounting experience will serve her well as MDA’s new Treasurer, and 

her outgoing personality and ability to work as a team player will be an asset to our organiza-

tion as well.  Additionally, Nina holds membership to the following organizations: Phi Theta 

Kappa Honor Society, Golden Key International Honor Society, Phi Kappa Phi Honor Society, 

Maine Dietetic Association, and is an Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics member. 

Eileen Molloy MS RD LD CDE, Reimbursement Representative 

Eileen holds a Bachelor’s Degree in Nutrition from the University of Maine and a Master’s De-

gree in Nutrition from the Pennsylvania State University.  She has worked for Pen Bay Health-

care since 1990 at the Diabetes and Nutrition Care Center where her responsibilities include 



providing individual counseling on a wide range of dietary concerns, teaching in the Pulmonary 

Rehab and Cardiac Rehab group programs, speaking in the community on a variety of nutrition 

related topics, and as a diabetes educator integrating nutrition counseling with diabetes self-

management training.  In addition, she teaches a nutrition class at the Down East School of Mas-

sage and serves as the nutrition consultant for an intermediate care facility and a long term care 

facility.  Eileen is a member of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics and the Dietitians in Inte-

grative and Functional Medicine practice group.  She is also a member of the American Associa-

tion of Diabetes Educators and is currently on the planning committee for the annual diabetes 

conference for the Maine chapter. 

Amy Jo Baker, RD, Policy and Procedure/Bylaws 

Amy obtained a BA in Spanish and the Didactic Program in Dietetics from University of Ne-

braska. She is currently working on her Master of Science in Clinical Nutrition with an expected 

completion date in 2013.  Internship hours were completed through the U.S. Military Dietetic 

Internship and Amy spent 8 years of her career as a U.S. Army dietitian—an experience that pro-

vided unparallel leadership skills.  While on Active Duty, Amy held the position of Assistant 

Chief, Clinical Dietetics Division, at Walter Reed Army Medical Center. Amy continued to serve 

her country in the Reserves as recently as 2009, holding a position at 48th Combat Support Hos-

pital and 2290th U.S. Army Hospital.  Amy holds membership to the following organizations: 

American Society for Enteral and Parenteral Nutrition, the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics 

and the Maine Dietetics Association.  

Kristi LaMotte Boutin, Nominating Committee 
Kristi is currently a dietetic technology student at SMCC.  After moving to Maine, she worked as 

a Certified Financial Educator at the Institute for Financial Literacy in Portland, where among 

other duties, she helped clients create budgets and educated clients on maintaining, achieving or 

rebuilding good credit.  Since moving to Bridgton, she has worked as a bartender/waitress at the 

same establishment for the past three years where she has also created marketing materials to 

advertise the restaurant and the events held there.  Kristi is a member of the Academy of Nutri-

tion and Dietetics, the Maine Dietetics Association, the Center for Student Involvement and 

Leadership, the College Youth Connection, and Phi Theta Kappa.   

Our Meetings with Senator Snowe and Congressman Michaud 

 

Pat Watson, Rachel Hall, Marcia Kyle and Kristine 

Kittridge with Senator Olympia Snowe 

Audrey Morgan joined us for our meeting with 

Congressman Mike Michaud. 



Public Policy Workshop 

By Marcia Kyle, State Policy Representative 

It was an honor to receive the Diabetes Care and Education Dietetic Practice Group Legislative 

stipend to attend the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics 2012 Public Policy Workshop in Ar-

lington, Virginia. Three hundred and fifty Academy members were inspired by the many dy-

namic presenters on the following legislative issues: 

 The Older Americans Act Reauthorization (OAA)  

 The 2012 Farm Bill, scheduled to be reauthorized this year 

 The Preventing Diabetes in Medicare Act (H.R. 2741) or “MNT bill”  

 The Preserving Access to Life-Saving Medication Act (H.R. 2245/S. 296) or “TPN/Drug 

shortage bill”  that would address the problem of drug shortages in America  

As Maine’s State Policy Representative, along with Public Policy Coordinators, State Regula-

tory Specialists and Reimbursement Representatives, I attended a pre-meeting session specifi-

cally to update grassroots leaders from each state with the latest information on the status of 

each issue and to provide talking points for the Hill visits. 

Academy President Sylvia Escott-Stump introduced keynote speaker Joe Derochowski, Acad-

emy Board member and one of the nation's leading experts on American eating patterns.  He 

spoke on "Matching the Message to Consumer Trends," and noted, "There has never been a bet-

ter time to be a registered dietitian."  

Member leader Kathleen Neidert updated members on CMS and advised responding to action 

alerts, staying informed by reading Eat Right Weekly and supporting the Academy’s Political 

Action Committee, ANDPAC. She was followed by Marty Yadrick, past Academy president 

and chair of ANDPAC, who presented the importance of contributing to the only political ac-

tion committee broadly focused on food, nutrition and health, with a goal to support pro-

nutrition candidates for federal office. 

Agriculture Secretary and former Governor of Iowa, Tom Vilsack, head of one of the largest 

cabinet agencies and one that employs many Academy members, renamed the Farm Bill “the 

Food and Jobs Bill” and he commended our profession as the key to prevention.  He made it 

clear that, for Academy members, the time is now to make our greatest impact on food, nutri-

tion and health. 

The Legislative and Public Policy Committee unveiled the Academy's new policy priorities that 

were developed by LPPC and approved by the Board of Directors earlier this year. Two major 

areas — Consumer and Community Issues, and Professional Issues — will better align with the 

Strategic Road Map.  This will target and enhance members' value in policy initiatives and thus 

improve the nutritional health of Americans.  

To illustrate the importance and the accomplishments of members in the Academy's policy ef-

forts, PPW panels and speaker sessions included Academy members describing their work and 

successes. Panel discussions covered marketing of food to children, the Farm Bill, childhood 

obesity and the U.S. government's Let's Move! initiative. I had the privilege to represent our 

diabetes practice group by presenting a session during the Federal Issues Workshop on the 

“MNT Bill.” 



Several prestigious awards were presented at PPW, including the Diabetes Care and Education 

award to a very deserving Sister Ladonna Woerdeman, MS, RD, LD, CDE, my good friend and 

mentor.  The Grassroots Excellence Award went to Kay Mavko, MS, RD, LD; and the Grace 

Ostenso Fellow Award to Leigh Gantner, PhD, RD.  

Ethan Bergman, incoming President, kicked off the the Academy PAC Signature Event and 

Fundraiser by presenting the Public Policy Leadership Award to U.S. Rep. Rosa DeLauro 

(Conn.)  who gave an impassioned speech on the importance of  nutrition programs supported 

by the Farm Bill.  Senator Debbie Stabenow (Mich.) sent a video presentation thanking the 

Academy for her Public Policy Leadership award.  

Past President Judith Rodriguez wrapped up the workshop by providing last-minute messaging 

before we all descended upon Capitol Hill - the most exciting part of PPW!  I was joined by 

Maine’s Public Policy Coordinator, Pat Watson, Audrey Morgan, DTR-L and Chairman of the 

Dietetic Technicians in Practice DPG, and University of Maine dietetic interns Rachael 

Hall and Kristine Kittridge, who attended through scholarships provided by the Maine Dietetic 

Association and the University.  Pat successfully arranged meetings with our entire Congres-

sional delegation, Senators Olympia Snowe and Susan Collins, and Representatives Michael 

Michaud and Chellie Pingree so we could thank these outstanding Congressional leaders for 

their nutrition advocacy. 

I am grateful to DCE Legislative Awards Chairman Susan Rizzo and her committee for the op-

portunity to attend PPW. I encourage all members to consider applying next year!  

UMaine Dietetic Interns attend PPW 2012 

Two dietetic interns from the University of Maine, 

Rachael Hall and Kristine Kittridge, were sponsored 

to attend the Academy’s Public Policy Workshop in 

Washington, D.C., April 15-17, The new concentra-

tion area of the dietetic internship at UMaine is Pub-

lic Policy and Professional Advocacy; the nine in-

terns in the program have been developing two differ-

ent public policy projects throughout the entire school 

year, focusing on the Older Americans Act Reau-

thorization and the Farm Bill, specifically the Local 

Farms, Food and Jobs Act. The Public Policy Workshop presented itself as the perfect opportu-

nity to expand upon these projects and learn key information on how to become a professional 

advocate to bring home and share with the other interns. Below are the reactions of the two stu-

dents: 

Kristine’s Reaction: 

I feel incredibly lucky that I was able to be given the opportunity to attend PPW this year. Be-

fore the workshop I already had an interest in public policy, but the lessons that I learned and 

the experiences I had helped it to develop into a budding passion. This was my first professional 

conference and it was very exciting to have the opportunity to network with so many other nu-

trition professionals who are passionate about advocacy for nutrition and the profession. The 

different keynotes and workshops enlightened me further into various topics that I had been in-

troduced to through classes, research and the news. I particularly enjoyed the workshop for be-



ginner advocates that were put on by two RD’s who have been “super advocates” throughout 

their career. These RD’s shared some of their tricks and tools that they’ve learned along the 

way and I learned so many things I could incorporate into my life to become a better advocate. I 

also enjoyed the keynote by Secretary of Agriculture Tom Vislack; he was so supportive of 

RD’s and other members of the Academy and gave us some tips for our time on the Hill. Being 

given the opportunity to actually discuss our project areas with our legislators and their staff 

was absolutely an experience I won’t forget and is one that I hope I will be able to repeat in the 

future. It was great to have Marcy and Pat to help mentor us, give us advice, and guide us 

throughout the process. Overall it was a wonderful experience that I hope I can have again in 

the future and I definitely plan on putting the things I learned into action starting now and 

throughout my career! 

Rachael's Reaction: 

The Public Policy Workshop was an amazing experience that I feel grateful to have had. This 

was my first real-world experience in public policy, and it really made me appreciate all the 

work that goes into advocating for one's profession. It was great to meet professionals from 

around the country who do this kind of work every day. Marcy and Pat were wonderful mentors 

to have with us to share their experience and knowledge. The workshops and keynotes were all 

very interesting to participate in. One session in particular had representatives from Coca-Cola, 

Kellog's, and the Dairy Council, who each gave a presentation on advertisement to children. 

Secretary of Agriculture Tom Vislack's keynote was also very interesting; he gave us a lot of 

insight into the Farm Bill and what debates are going on in Congress right now. The most excit-

ing part of the workshop was being able to go to the House and Senate offices and meet with 

our legislators and their staff. Meeting Olympia Snowe, and getting to talk to her, was very ex-

citing. In general, this experience was invaluable to me, and it has definitely made me excited 

about being more of an advocate for my profession. I appreciate the opportunity to go, and hope 

to carry the lessons I learned there with me throughout my career. 

Register Now — MDA’s Gluten-Free Food & Nutrition Expo — June 2 

Jewett Hall & Culinary Arts Building 

Southern Maine Community College, South Portland 

Professional Education starts at 8:30 am 

Expo: noon – 3pm  

About The Conference: 

 Registration opens at 7:30 a.m. for MDA attendees. 

 The day begins with a MDA Board of Directors meeting at 8:00 a.m. that will include the 

presentation of the MDA awards, as well as a discussion of whether MDA should change its 

name to align with the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics name change. We want to hear 

your opinions! 

 There will be an open forum from 11-11:30 am for members to ask speakers Shelly Asplin 

and Melinda Dennis specific questions and discuss challenges related to teaching and com-

municating with clients about gluten-free diets. 

 New this year, you can pay online via Paypal. Payment can be made easily with Paypal 

through the MDA website at www.eatrightmaine.org.  Please find information under the 

events tab. 

http://www.eatrightmaine.org


 Please note — payment for the professional conference includes entry to the EXPO in the 

Culinary Arts Building from noon-3:00 p.m. Also, don’t forget to order a box lunch for 

yourself! 

 Our conference has a new Facebook page! Please “like” us and check out the page for 

timely info about the Gluten-Free ME conference at  www.facebook.com/

GlutenFreeMeConference 

 An all-member wine and cheese “Meet our Speakers” reception, sponsored by Cabot 

Cheese, will take place Friday, June 1 (night before the conference), from 6-8 pm at the Hil-

ton Garden Inn Portland Downtown Waterfront, 65 Commercial Street. Mingle with your 

peers, get some face-time with our speakers, and just relax and have a fun evening! Check 

the conference Facebook page and the MDA website for information about this event as the 

date approaches.  

 

For more information contact: 

Amy McClellan MS, RD, LD 

The Friendly Dietitian, LLC 

(603) 828-5188 

amymcclellanrd@hotmail.com 

www.thefriendlydietitian.com 

Governor LePage Signs Nutrition Month Proclamation 

 
 

MDA State Policy Representative Marcia 

Kyle, MDA State Regulatory Specialist Lori 

Kaley, and MDA President Kitty Broihier 

with Maine Governor Paul LePage 
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